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Dear Montgomery Planning Board,

My name is . I live in Bloom Village, and this is a testimony against the
proposed removal of a footpath in my community.

I live in Bloom Village, a new development in Montgomery Village. The specific community
that I live in within Bloom Village is called Hawthorne, and it is next to David B. Humpton
Park. This park is a popular spot in the community. It has a kids' playground and a dog park.
Most weeks, many residents with kids and/or dogs go there for recreation. I have two kids, and
I often go there with my kids too.

Right now, my community (Hawthorne) is separated from the park by a small river and an un-
landscaped strip of bushes. Thus, the only way to reach the park from Hawthorne is to take
the roadside path that runs along Montgomery Village Avenue. This is a short trip, about a
five-minute walk.

The problem with this trip is that this roadside path is extremely unsafe for pedestrians,
especially for those with little kids. This is because on one side of the path are old trees and
thick bushes with thorny branches that spill onto the path in multiple places. On the other side
of the path is the ever-busy Montgomery Village Avenue. This path is so close to the road--
there is not one inch of setback space between the two. Miss your footing while walking on
the path and you could very well fall onto the road. With cars speeding on Montgomery
Village avenue at 45 miles per hour, walking along this path is a dangerous trip for kids and
adults alike. 

When I was buying my property two years ago, Ryan Homes (Bloom Village builder)
explained to me (and, as I later found out, to many other residents of Hawthorne) that the
developer will build another path that cuts through the bushes and river, and directly
connects Hawthorne to Humpton Park. This will allow pedestrian passage from the
community to the park without having to go by Montgomery Village avenue route.

For the safety of my kids (and other pedestrians), I have been looking forward to the
completion of this new route. So, it was extremely disappointing when I learnt, about a week
ago, that the developer was considering removing this new route from the development plan.

This is a plea to the Montgomery County Planning Board to reconsider this decision. I
recognize (and appreciate) that making the county a safe and quality environment for new and
old residents to live is a priority for County Planners. Ensuring that this new route is
completed as promised will do just that for the residents of Hawthorne, and I encourage the
Planning Board not to approve this proposed removal of this footpath.



Thank you.
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Hi Emily,

Thanks so much for this information. I greatly appreciate you getting back with me.  Even though written
communication was previously sent out for the next round of amendments, since the path removal was not
included in that communication will resent to applicable residents and stakeholders? 

My written testimony is below, I will also add mcp-chair@mncppc-mc.org to the CC line: 

I very much would like to see this path happen as it it one of the reasons why I purchased in the
"Hawthorne" area of the infill MV community.  I grew up in the area and graduated from Watkins Mill High
School.  After moving back the area during the pandemic, I wanted to make sure my home had access to
walking trails without having to get in the car and drive somewhere. 

Reviewing the Ryan Home site plan (see attached) and seeing the connections not only to the park but
along the Stewartown Road extension at my time of purchase along with the entire development plans
available at the time, made me decide on Bloom compared to other communities in within the County. 

The sidewalk along Montgomery Village Ave is too narrow for a person with a stroller, wheelchair, or
walking a dog to safely pass another pedestrian without having to walk in the street.  I've also provided
written testimony to https://www.montgomerycountymd.gov/DOT-
PedSafety/PRSA/MontgomeryVillageAve.html about this. 

Even though it is a flood zone where this path is due to go, it's possible to build a pedestrian bridge that is
flood tolerant, like the bridges on the Greenway Trail between Watkins Mill Road and 355.  Even if the
path itself is crushed gravel instead of a paved surface.  Surely there can be a compromise to be found
here.  Many people still use the old golf course trails and bridges throughout the Montgomery Village
community. 

Thanks Kindly,

19718 Preservation Mews
20886

Sent with  secure email.

On Tuesday, May 20th, 2025 at 1:01 PM, Tettelbaum, Emily
<Emily.Tettelbaum@montgomeryplanning.org> wrote:

Good morning ,

 



My apologies for delayed response, but I finally have an answer to your question. The
path referenced in your email was removed from the Site Plan, but it was not
highlighted as a change during prior amendments and the path removal was not
reviewed by the Planning Department or the Planning Board. As such, the path
removal has been added to the site plan amendment currently under review. The
applicant team has provided the following relevant information about this path in the
latest Statement of Justification (also see attached):

 

As noted in the introduction, an existing pathway between Area I and the new
portion of Stewartown Road by the recently built MVF Park that was originally to
remain, was damaged by flooding and there is no longer a stream crossing nor
much of the path left. Because there is a sidewalk nearby connecting Area I
with the Park and the area is subject to flooding and damage, this path was
deemed redundant and dangerous. The area in question will be part of the
forest conservation planting and subject to future stream restoration.  (page 5)

 

This amendment will be reviewed by the Planning Board in June or July, and you are welcome to
submit testimony. Here is information about testifying in front of the Planning Board and
submitting written testimony. If you prefer, you can also  email written testimony directly to
me. Feel free to contact me if you have any further questions and thank you for bringing this
change to our attention.

 

Best Regards,

Emily

 

  Emily Tettelbaum

Planner III, Midcounty Planning Division

Montgomery County Planning Department

2425 Reedie Drive, Floor 14, Wheaton, MD 20902

emily.tettelbaum@montgomeryplanning.org

o: 301-495-4569

 

                

 

 

 

From:  
Sent: Tuesday, April 22, 2025 9:40 AM
To: Tettelbaum, Emily <Emily.Tettelbaum@montgomeryplanning.org>
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From:  
Sent: Monday, June 23, 2025 6:12 PM
To: MCP-Chair <mcp-chair@mncppc-mc.org>
Subject: Delay for 82017013F and F20240970-Final

 
Bloom-Staff-Report-82017013F-and-F20240970-FINAL.pdf
10760 Wayridge Drive, Montgomery Village, Md. 20886
My name is . I live in Montgomery Village.
 
I ask that the future construction of Stewartstown Road, and all its safety measures, bike paths, tree reforestation be guided by the complete Street Design for the Montgomery
County Road system. This road is a designated arterial. It needs to be a proper arterial to handle the new traffic flow from Goshen Road to Watkins Mill Road, and possible
extension of Middlebrook Road in the future. It is not some small neighborhood road. Studies done before the 2014 master plan, and before the Interchange at Watkins Mill
Road was completed, are no longer valid.  The County has the authority to develop this as a complete street..
 
In the past, the planning board dictated what we could talk about ( see enclosed letter) and they created a speedy Masterplan Timeline. The streams, and roads were omitted.
( see enclosed Map). The thing remaining to be completed for Bloom MV is the Forest Conservation, tree planting and existing paths. Already the land has been clear-cut and
flooding into the existing ponds is inundating Cabin Branch Stream. The Forest Conservation Plan is contingent upon everything else here, so I have no comprehension of
what the planners are doing. Enclosed are my pictures of the construction site during our recent flood.
 
I ask that the County DOT look more closely with the planners at this ( to be built, pre-approved road & its forest plans). Therefore, I wish for a delay in development of this
portion of the Bloom MV development.
 
Sincerely,



Figure 1: Flood from Stormwater Pond to Lake, to Cabin Branch









From:
To: MCP-Chair
Subject: Seale, Joshua - testimony
Date: Tuesday, June 24, 2025 12:00:59 PM
Attachments: Bloom Pathway Testimony.pdf
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Dear Sir or Madam,

I registered this morning to testify at this Thursday's planning board meeting on item 13 (about
Bloom MV, Site Plan Amendment No. 82017013F and FCP No. F20240970). Please see my
attached written testimony and let me know if there is anything else that you need from me.

My mailing address is: 9812 Posterity Ln, Montgomery Village, MD 20886.

Many thanks and best wishes,





















































 
Maryland Place Homes Corporation  
Board Member 
9621 Marston Lane 
Montgomery Village, MD 20886 
 
 
Montgomery County  
Planning Board 
Bloom MV 
Re:Site Plan Amendment #82017013F 
Forest Conservation Plan 
 
June 23th, 2025 
 
Attn: Artie Harris 
        Emily Tettlebaum 
 
Dear Planning Board Members, 
 
Walking this morning on the Bloom MV site plan track, I was struck by the natural beauty and 
health of the surrounds. I was reminded of the Wikipedia definition of a forest: an ecosystem 
characterized by a dense community of trees. The ecosystem we are fortunate to live in is an 
established, vibrant, and desirable ecosystem that is actively managed by the community of 
residents, both human and animal, that habitate. 
 
As a homeowner and Board Member of Maryland Place Homes Corporation and a resident 
since 2001, I direct my comments toward the proposed afforestation planting of the 147 acre  
Parcel composing Area 6. Residents of adjacent communities in Thomas Choice and Maryland 
Place homes corporation freqent the former golf course for walking, nature observation, 
shortcutting, and quiet. When the golf course was still in operation, I cross country skied there 
and my daughter picnicked on what was a putting green ( now clear cut ) that overlooks one of 
the two large ponds, just before the Bloom. We regularly cross the Cabin John Branch using the 
numerous bridges that provide stream crossing of the river. 



 
This Spring two VERY LARGE vernal pools line the property to the North and South of the 
Cabin John Branch which are loaded with peepers for several weeks, bloom with chirping life 
and can be heard from my windows. These are clearly WETLANDS by any definition and a part 
of a vast and vital ecosystem that persists in the Shadows on the edge of the 500 Ryland 
Homes project adjacent. 3 large ponds are welcoming multiple species of frogs, aquatic turtles, 
Eastern Box Tortoise, Blue, Green and Crowned Heron and fish. The area of course hosts buck 
and deer, fox, rabbit, and is also an important location for migratory fowl and a very large 
pollinating bed for Monarch Butterflies, as the mature forest of Sycamore, Pine, Persimmons 
support a preserve or rescue preserve for the species run out by Bloom construction on the 
remaining acreage. 
 

 
I have used the LOCAL WATERSHED IMPACT PROJECT or OWN NEIGHBORHOOD EPA 
Data as a cross reference to support what I have already observed as a frequent guest of the 
property. The EPA lists this as the SENECA CREEK tributary and defines is as: SLIGHTLY 



IMPAIRED: MURKY and SALTY. 

 
Where the EPA lists WHAT YOU CAN DO: 
 
Definition 
Salts (salinity) are minerals that dissolve in water; they can be toxic to freshwater plants and 
animals and make water unusable for drinking, irrigation, and livestock. Water withdrawals, road 
de-icing, human and industrial wastewater, fertilizer applications, mining and oil or gas drilling, 
and repeated use of irrigation water can contribute to high levels of salts. 

What you can do 
People can help by minimizing the use of de-icing salts where they may be washed-off into 
waterways, storm drains, and ditches. Please see more information on the sources and effects 
of salts on our waterways. 
 
The EPA directly states that the causes of MURKY WATER AND SALINE WATER are: REDUCE 
SALINITY and AVOID HUMAN and INDUSTRIAL WASTEWATER, FERTILIZER, GAS and OIL and 
FERTILIZER APPLICATIONS.  



 
The proposed project will not only reduce the exising canopy and established mature growth 
forest, but will also require additional ASPHAULT PATH WIDTH that will directly affect this 
VITAL ECOLOGY. Going forward, requiring snow removal, shovelling, de-icing, weeding, and 
Fertilizing of the entire project. This is exactly what the EPA is saying is the direct cause of the 
degredation of the water quality. Damaging this water further will toxicate the freshwater for 
freshwater plants and ( micro and vertibrates ) animals! Additionally, the ecology of the entire 
area will be disrupted by the AFFORESTATION project as it is proposed. 
 
Recommendations: 
 

1. Leave the stream adjacent Golf Course asphalt trail that remains intact. Do not tear it up 
or remove it. ( Existing Asphalt paths, seen below ) 

             
2. Leave remaining ponds, waterways and vernal pools entirely intact. 
3. Do not remove ANY mature species of the following trees: Sycamore, Maple, Pine that 

line two of the 3 former golf course ponds and namely, the Cabin John Branch River. 



4. Leave the 3 remaining ponds and Vernal Pools to the North or South of the river. 
5. Do not re-route the river to the former route.  
6. Minimize the width of the design of the new asphalt path. The current design is a ROAD, 

not a PATH. It is designed as an access road for maintenance vehicles or other large 
automobiles.  

 
 
 
These photos show the existing Bloom Landscaping enhancements: 

 
 
 
These are not designed for the earth in which they are placed. Nature knows better, let the 
existing greenway and nature take it’s course. With some “less is more” design, the existing 
Local Watershed of the SENECA CREEK will be less impacted, as the EPA itself is suggesting 
to maintain biotic factors to this vital neighborhood watershed already gravely impacted by 
incursion of limiting factors and major sources of pollution.  
 
Please reconsider the plan in sight of the EPA MAP and water flowpaths and allow the 
continued rescue of over 18 vital species of plant and animal wildlife to be observed by 
residents their existing biome. 
 
Thank you for your consideration. 

  
 
 
Video submission available on SharePoint: 06 Sylvia Lake video submission.mp4 




